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 The weather in February wasn’t very cooperative in terms of getting our students and 
staff to school, however the days we were in session, both made sure meaningful teaching and 
learning happened!  I applaud our teachers, students, and parents for the tremendous efforts it 
took most to get to school and work in February!   
 

As a result of only having 13 days in February, both ISIP and STAR data for February 
was not 100% complete.   Even when school was in session, many of our students were unable 
to attend due to continued road closures and cancelled bus routes.  The weather forecast for 
March is looking very calm and with temperatures in the 20s and 30s, which will ensure 
assessment completion is closer to 100%. 
 
Napi ISIP Goal: To increase Tier 1 by 10% and decrease Tier 3 by 10% by the end of the year 
                                    Tier 1       Tier 3 
February ISIP Data-    Winter  February   Winter   February  
 4th Grade--- 31%  31%    46%  44% 
 5th Grade--- 30%  34%    50%  48% 
 6th Grade--- 44%  46%    29%  25% 
 
Napi STAR Goal: To increase Tier 1 by 10% and decrease Tier 3 by 10% by the end of the year 
February STAR Data-  (reported in Scaled Scores-SS) 

Grade  Winter  February  

 4th Grade 555                  553        

 5th Grade 585                  592        

 6th Grade 660    680                       
 

Math consultant Mary Buck worked with the interventionist and the coaches on February 
21st.  Together, we refined and improved our intervention tool for math fluency, looked at data, 
and planned next steps.  Ms. Buck provided professional development to our specialists and our 
TAs who work with students in math classes, then pull to provide math intervention in 
fluency.  She provided the same instruction and PD offered to those who attended the SSG 
Conference in Bozeman.  Mary also provided the Wednesday PD to staff in regards to math 
fluency, assessment, and SBAC tips.   
 

February Activities: 
5th-------I Love To Read Challenge started!  Students completed book reports to earn 
points for their classes. The challenge ended with the following grade level winners 
being announced: 4th Grade---Mr. Berthelson & Ms. Sangray; 5th--Ms. Bremner & Ms. 
Switzer; and 6th---Ms. Momberg.  These classes will be treated to a party of their 
choice.   
12th & 13th----SLT traveled to Bozeman to attend SSG conference.  
14th------Valentines Day---though there was no school on this day, students did 
celebrate Valentine's day activities on the 15th. 
18th & 19th-----Several staff members complete the Youth Mental Health training 
provided by the district 
20th------Math Consultant visit 



21st------Napi’s Emergency Team completed FEMA course 

28th------Napi Hosted Board Meeting 

28th------Midterms were mailed out/Teacher evaluations submitted 
 

February Attendance  Data                                                  

Perfect Attendance---42 

Monthly Attendance for Grade Levels---4th—86%; 5th—85%; 6th—86% 
Whole School Attendance---- 

Home Visits--3 

10 Day Drop Students--2 
Court Referred Cases---0 

Certified Staff Attendance---not submitted/will provide a verbal report 

Classified Staff Attendance---not submitted/will provide a verbal report 

 Staff Perfect Attendance-- 

  

 February Behavior Data 

Monthly Referral Count 4th--18   5th--10   6th--13 

Total: 41 

Students OSS  2 students were sent out on OSS for Extreme Referrals.  

Referral Locations Classroom-- 29      Gym--1     
Playground--3        Cafeteria--5 

Hallways/Passing--3 

Total--41 

Referral Incidents 1200 Attendance Policy--2 

1500 Disorderly Conduct--3 

2200 Insubordination--26 

3200 Threat/Intimidation--7 

2400 Obscene Behavior--2 

3500 Vandalism--1 

  



 


